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Worting Junction – 2nd April 2009:  
Trackman suffered burns. 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

On the 2nd April at approximately 0100 hrs a team of two trackmen were tasked with placing a 
Possession Limit Board (PLB) and then applying a Short Circuit Strap (SCS) in support of a planned T3 
possession and DC traction current isolation at 50m 77.5 chain on the BML1 line at Worting Junction 
near Basingstoke, Hampshire.  
 
They had made their way through the access point on to the infrastructure, whilst one trackman was 
placing the PLB, the other suffered burns and damage to his clothing when the clamp of the SCS came 
into contact with the live conductor rail which resulted in a ‘flashover’.  The Isolation had not been 
granted at the time. 
 
It is believed the injured man was in the process of applying the clamp of SCS to the running rail furthest 
from the conductor rail at the time of the incident when one of the other clamps made contact with the 
live conductor rail. 
 
All staff carrying out the application of Short Circuit Straps must be 
competent in the activity and strictly follow the training and correct 
procedure for this task as outlined below.  

Damage to the 
SCS clamp and 
resulting metal 
debris on the 
ballast under the 
conductor rail 

Significant burn 
damage to the SCS 
clamp and 
corresponding 
damage to the 
running rail. 
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